# **Northampton Disabled People's Forum**

Friday, 18 January 2019, 10:30 am – 12:30pm.

The Holding Room, The Guildhall, St. Giles Square, Northampton, NN1 1DE.

# **Agenda**

- 1. Welcomes, introductions and apologies
- 2. Minutes and Matters Arising

Please use the link below to view the Minutes of the previous meeting.

- 3. Yemi Holman Northants Police Hate Crime Co-ordinator
- 4. Jamie Higgins Saints Rugby
- 5. Helen Elliott-Mainwaring NGH Equality, Diversity & Inclusion Practitioner
- 6. Community Information Exchange
- 7. Items for Next and Future Meetings
- 8. Date of the Next Meeting

Map and directions at: www.northampton.gov.uk/guildhall

For more information about this meeting please contact: Debbie MacColl - Community Safety & Engagement Project Officer,

- dmaccoll@northampton.gov.uk
- Tel: 01604 837752
- More information about the Forum generally is at: <a href="www.northampton.gov.uk/forums">www.northampton.gov.uk/forums</a>
- Facebook page: <a href="https://www.facebook.com/NorthamptonDisabledPeoplesForum?ref=hl">https://www.facebook.com/NorthamptonDisabledPeoplesForum?ref=hl</a>

Please note that this Forum is supported and funded by Northampton Borough Council. The Forum may work in partnership and collaboration with other community groups, councils and local services from time to time. The views expressed and decisions taken by the Forum are not necessarily those of Northampton Borough Council.



# **Code of Conduct for the Forums**

This Code of Conduct sets out the standards that the Forums expect of its members. It aims to provide members with an effective ethical framework in which to do business. It is not intended to be exhaustive, or to cover every eventuality, but sets out some common sense requirements to enable the forums to function smoothly and successfully.

It is the responsibility of the Chair to encourage and enable input from forum members, to ensure all voices are heard.

### 1. Meeting Etiquette

As an attendee you must comply with the following requirements and any others that may be stated from time to time:

- 1.1 Contribute positively to discussions concerning the issues of the meeting
- 1.2 Be friendly, polite, courteous and respectful at all times to fellow members, and others present
- 1.3 Not insult, abuse or use offensive language or behaviour
- 1.4 Comply with Northampton Borough Councils Equal Opportunities Policy
- **1.5** Demonstrate actively that you are interested in and care about the issue that you are discussing and want to make a positive difference
- 1.6 Show respect for buildings, facilities and equipment being used
- 1.7 Speak only through the Chairman of the meeting and not interrupt, heckle, make distracting noises or gestures
- **1.8** Speak clearly into any microphone provided and comply with any instructions given about its use

#### 2. Being Objective

- **2.1** Your own experience and views should inform, but not dominate or dictate how you participate.
- **2.2** If you have a specific issue with regards to a service matter to raise these can be discussed with a member of staff at the end of the each meeting or you can ask for the appropriate officer details. Meetings attended by other residents are not the place to raise any issues of this nature.
- **2.3** Be Fair
- 2.4 You must have and show respect for the people you deal with, and take their circumstances and personal differences into account. This is about putting equality into practice. The key is simply to respect differences fairly, so that you do not exclude anyone, or treat anyone inappropriately or unfairly because of their particular circumstances.

#### **Breaching the Code of Conduct**

If any person's behaviour breaches this Code of Conduct, they will be required to leave the meeting and vacate the premises where it is being held. They will not be permitted to attend future meetings unless they provide satisfactory evidence to Northampton Borough Council that they will comply with the Code – e.g. a letter of apology.

If you would like further information or if you would like to discuss the Code of Conduct please contact Vicki Rockall, Partnerships and Communities Manager at <a href="mailto:vrockall@northampton.gov.uk">vrockall@northampton.gov.uk</a> or on 01604 837074

# **Northampton Borough Council**

# Northampton Disabled People's Forum

# Friday, 16 November 2018

### 1. WELCOMES, INTRODUCTIONS AND APOLOGIES

**ATTENDANCE:** Martin De Rosario (MDR, Co-Chair), Michael Macleod (MM, NBC), Cllr Phil Larratt (PL, Co-Chair), Debbie MacColl (DM, NBC), Martin Page (MP, DWP), Gillian Cony (GC, NBPF), Carl Weininger (CW, NBPF), Helen Elliott-Mainwaring (HEM, NGH), Cllr Julie Davenport (JD, NBC), Ziporah Acheampong (ZA, MIND).

APOLOGIES: Larry Barber, Barbara Barber.

#### 2. MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING

PL explained to the forum that the future of the forum and all community forums will be decided on by the new West Unitary Council in 2020.

# **LUCY SOMERS - IDID ADVENTURE**

#### 4. PURPLE TUESDAY

Purple Tuesday – national initiative. Make it better for people with disabilities to shop.

We have missed this year's deadlines but we are looking to do one in Northampton before next year.

MP – Purple Tuesday is an attempt to make business more accessible to those with disabilities. It's to do with the purple pound which is disabled peoples spending money. It's about making this more accessible by having stock better placed for freer movement for the customers etc. Parking is included in this.

DM – There is a survey on survey monkey to see what people would like and how the future can be better shaped for people with disabilities with regards to shopping.

DM – There is not a closing date as of now, people will be surveyed on International Disability Day too.

CW – It would be good to do more of these on days where shops are usually less busy, not even necessarily on the same day.

HEM - Primark are usually quite good at helping those in a wheelchair avoid the queue.

Morrison's Autism hour Saturday 9-10 to reduce sensory overload.

DM – It sounds very possible and if we get good feedback and support, town centre management will look to push for this day.

MP – The Trafford centre in Manchester is a good example.

MDR – It would be good to invite Morrison's to promote their Saturday morning.

HEM – Have you thought about Disabled Go/AccessAble?

DM – Not yet, this is in its infancy but that's why it has been raised in this forum.

DM – If we could get businesses to engage with us we could try and push for this to happen once a month.

CW – Some shops staff are not often trained, staff awareness is important.

**ACTION:** DM to send NGH the poster electronically.

HEM – New point of contact for organisations regarding equality.

MP – tried to link in with CCG but their support wasn't great so to link in with NGH would be great.

**ACTION:** Add HEM to be added onto a future agenda.

HEM - NGH looking to link in with services such as Deaf Connect to make translations services better.

CW – there are some medical forms where you can nominate a person to listen to things on your behalf.

System shows if people need a particular language etc. which may help but this is seen by the office staff and not the medical professionals.

#### 5. INTERNATIONAL DAY OF DISABLED PERSONS

CW to e-mail DW with car parking details for the event on the 3<sup>rd</sup>.

DM all the stands will be in the Great Hall, there will be 3 different performances. There will be tea, coffee and cakes in the court room and this can be used and will be a quiet space.

Press release will be going out soon, it is the first time an event has been like this so we are testing the waters.

CW – Will look to bring a scooter as well.

#### 6. COMMUNITY INFORMATION EXCHANGE

Northampton Mind – building better opportunities project. Helping people gain the skills to work. Looking to get referrals in, there is confidence building activities, CV workshops etc.

JD – Lots of tribunals, a lot of people with illnesses are told that they are able to work when they are not.

MP: the rate of those overturned are around 40 percent.

MP: There are some issues with the way the literature is worded as there is less focus on mental health and more so on physical health. People will go to these meetings on a good day also, and will most likely cancel on a bad day so it is difficult.

HEM - PIP are usually good as they will come out to you.

**ACTION:** add welfare reforms to a future agenda.

CW: sometimes, things you have been put in place like certain pensions and funds then have to be interviewed again, which makes no sense as the agreements have been in place for a long time and certain conditions will never get better.

MP: I think that was deliberate to check in and see if anything has changed.

Helen – New in post, information will be on the website, equality and diversity tab.

CW – Hydrotherapy programme at the Chris Moody Centre for Post-Polio, also transfers to MS and CFS patients. £10 a session, subsidised by local rotary clubs. Member working on a course that disabled people can do, for those who should not over exercise but need some stimulation. Hydrotherapy going so well that Birmingham University have endorsed it. Chris Moody centre is at the Moulton agricultural college. Michael Jackson is the welfare officer and he has all the information.

Polio meeting at Wellingborough Tesco last Tuesday of every month.

MP – Universal Credit has rolled out, new claims only at the minute. Those currently claiming will be migrated over in 2020. Replaces JSE IS ESA WTC CTC and Housing.

Fraud cases for benefits depends on the evidence they can gather, a lot to take into consideration such as malicious complaints etc.

DM – Special showing of Breathe at Northampton Film House on December 3<sup>rd</sup>.

MM – International Men's Day tomorrow 17<sup>th</sup> from 11am-2pm on the Market Square.

HEM – Please send any events prior and this can be promoted within NGH.

#### 7. ITEMS FOR NEXT AND FUTURE MEETINGS

Welfare Reforms - MP could talk about this.

CW – very few agencies that can give you advice quickly.

JD – idverde – would be good to get in, certain sheltered accommodations are not

having their lawns cut. People don't seem to understand who is responsible for what.

**ACTION:** MM to invite idverde.

CW – some of this work is being taken over by voluntary groups, self-help is going to become more prevalent.

MP – There used to be something called the Time Bank where people will help each other with their specific skills. E.g. if someone cannot garden but can fill out forms, they could help someone with admin and then they would have their grass cut by someone.

#### 8. DATE OF THE FUTURE MEETINGS

Next meeting – 18<sup>th</sup> January.

The meeting concluded at Time Not Specified